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Summary from the Cookhill Parish Council Meeting held 
on Tuesday 10th March 2020 

 

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  

 
COMMUNITY CONSULTATION – NEW HOMES BONUS 

There are currently funds of £6,262 available for 

Cookhill to use for community projects, via the New 
Homes Bonus Scheme. The Parish Council would 
like to apply for funding to replace and install a new, 
larger bus shelter at the top of Church Lane, outside 
the Village Hall. Do you have an idea for a 
community project, large or small? Get in touch! 
The Parish Council would welcome your comments on this, 
and future projects. Please contact the clerk on 07584 
687283 or via email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 

Cookhill Allotments – There are currently 3 plots 

available on the Ridgeway site.  
Please contact the clerk on 07584 687 283 or Mr David 
Claydon, the Allotment Association Chairman, on 01527 
894317 for more information. 

New Defibrillator Cabinet 

The replacement defibrillator cabinet has been 
installed at the Nevill Arms and is working well! Did you know that Cookhill has four 
defibrillators? There is one at Cookhill Village Hall, one at the Nevill Arms, one at the 
flats on the Ridgeway (by the allotment entrance) and one at SE Davis. 
Lengthsman & Parish Paths Update  

Work has been carried out to keep ditches, drains and headwalls clear during the 
recent extreme weather conditions. Work continues to side out the footpath from the 
Village Hall to the Nevill Arms. The Parish paths are being monitored for missing sign 
posts, damaged stiles and gateways. 
Mobile Library – The Mobile Library will next be in the Nevill Arms car park on 
Thursday 9th April. Please remember your library card as it will be a different driver! 

 

Cookhill Parish Councillors 

 
 

Cllr Bob Pinfield (Chairman)  

07971 177373 
bob@roconfoam.co.uk 
 

 

Cllr Anne Sumner (Vice-Chair)  

07891 732888 
 

Cllr Terence Bennett  

07765 447997 
 

Cllr Mavis Churchill  

01527 893673 
 

Cllr Vinu Gupta  

07578 793009 
 

Cllr Paul Davis 

07889 768660 
 

Cllr Christine Hamilton 

07714 178631 

 
Mr. Tony Mitchell 

Parish Paths Warden  
01527 759812 

 
County Councillor   

Cllr A. Hopkins 01386 792342 
 

District Councillors 

Cllr Audrey Steel 01386 792266 
 

Cllr D. Wilkinson 07979 802848 
 
MP Rachel Maclean  
01527 591334 
rachel.maclean.mp@parliament.uk 

 
Clerk – Kate Brazier  

Contact: 07584 687283 
info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 
 

 

ANNUAL PARISH MEET ING 
Tuesday 14th April 2020 is now POSTPONED 

Join members of Cookhill Parish Council for this 
annual update. The Meeting will be led by the 
Chairman of the Parish Council and you will hear 
updates from the Cookhill Village Hall Committee, 
Charitable Trust and Allotment Association. 
All parishioners are welcome to attend. 



Cookhill Village Hall Update  

 VE Day Celebrations – Friday 8th May – The Village Hall Committee will be 

celebrating VE Day with a special event, scheduled for the Bank Holiday in May. 
More information to follow! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send notification to us of 
all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are then discussed at a parish council 
meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to WDC.  All these applications and comments can 
be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk 
 

The following applications were considered for comment; 
W/20/00127/LB The Turret House, Evesham Road, Cookhill, B49 5LJ 

Proposal: Replacement of four windows to match existing. Replacement of front door, to match 

existing. Recommendation: APPROVAL  

W/20/00223/TDC5 Field adjacent 45 The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank 

Proposal: Application for technical details (part 2) following approval of Permission in Principal ref 

18/02276/PIP for a rural exception development consisting of the erection of 3 no. discount 

market self-build dwellings Recommendation: REFUSAL 

W/20/00235/FUL Field adjacent to 45 The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank 

Proposal: Erection of 3 no. dwellings Recommendation: REFUSAL 

W/20/00241/HP 5 Oak Tree Lane, Cookhill, B49 5LH 

Proposal: Conversion of garage into living accommodation with rear extension; construction of 

new double garage Recommendation: APPROVAL 

W/19/02604/FUL Park House Farm, Salt Way, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6NF 

Proposal: Demolition of 2 barns & erection of 2 dwellings Recommendation: APPROVAL 

Reports from Wychavon Planning:  

W/19/0001/HP 32 Lychgate House, 3 Church Drive, Cookhill, B49 5JH 

Proposal: Proposed single storey rear extension Decision: APPROVED 

W/19/02707/HP The Willows. The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6LT 

Proposal: Rear & front single storey extensions. Conversion of garage. Decision: APPROVED 

W/20/00155/HP 60 Evesham Road, Cookhill, B49 5LL 

Proposal: Single storey extension for bedroom and shower room. Decision: APPROVED 

W/19/02728/CU 14 Wood Lane, Astwood Bank, B96 6NW 

Proposal: Change of use of land for equestrian purposes & menage Decision: APPROVED 

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  
Due to be held on TUESDAY 14TH APRIL 2020 HAS BEEN POSTPONED 

this meeting was due to follow on directly from the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
COOKHILL VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM. 

Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com    

 
 
 

 
 

 

The next meeting of Cookhill Parish Council, due to be held on Tuesday 
14th April 2020 has been POSTPONED following recommendations given 

by the World Health Organisation regarding public gatherings. 
 

 The COMPUTER CLUB & INTERNET CAFÉ, held on a Wednesday morning, will 
also be postponed until further notice. 

 

Please visit the Parish Council website, or contact the clerk for more information. 

 

 


